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February 20 City Council Meeting 
 
At their regularly scheduled meeting of February 20, the City Council: 

• Adopted two resolutions allowing the City to submit competitive and non-competitive grant 
applications to the Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) 

• Authorized the City Manager to execute Program Supplement Agreements for CalTrans grants 
• Approved the first reading of Ordinance No. 002-2024 regarding signs and murals 
• Approved the Final Entitlement Report prepared for a 62.5-acre City-owned property 
• Approved the placement of two City-owned anchors to the Veterans’ Homes and American Legion 

Post #178 on Saint Francis Way with a condition that they can be moved at a later date 
• Approved a budget allocation for the Municipal Services Review and Sphere of Influence Update 
• Awarded an Economic Development fund grant up to $10,000 to Pizza Factory 

 
The City Council also received the following: 

• A presentation regarding the Draft Economic Development Strategic Plan. Staff will provide 
updates based on feedback received for Council consideration of approval at its March 5th City 
Council meeting. 

• An informational presentation regarding parking meters and enforcement 
 

For more information on these and other items, or to view the recording of the meeting, follow this link: 
Meeting Agenda, Attachments, Minutes & Video | Rio Vista California (riovistacity.com) 

CalRecycle Corrective Action Plan and Senate Bill 1383 (Organics Recycling) Implementation  

We anticipate City Council’s consideration of an amendment to the MDRR franchise agreement on March 
5, regarding SB 1383 implementation. A letter was sent to CalRecycle requesting a short extension to allow 
for approval and implementation of SB 1383 requirements. 
 
 
 

https://www.riovistacity.com/citycouncil/page/meeting-agenda-attachments-minutes-video
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Storm-Related Activities 
 
Public Works staff has worked overtime during the storms to ensure drains remained clear and pumps 
functioned.  They patrolled the city and ensured localized flooding was handled right away and kept the 
city safe. 
  
Cannabis Conditional Use Permits (CUP)   
 
Cannabis CUP authorization letters and applications were sent out for seven (7) businesses.  They are all 
in compliance. When their applications are received, they will receive an administrative renewal of their 
CUP for two years. 
 
Upcoming Meetings 
 
February 28 – Solano County City Managers’ Meeting 
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